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Academic Committee (AC)

REPORT TO THE EMC

The following matters were discussed at the Academic Committee meeting held on

24 May 2011:
1.
COMMUNICATION BY THE CHAIRPERSON


None

2.
FEEDBACK FROM THE EMC 

2.1      
Survey to establish employees’ perceptions about TUT
At the recent EMC meeting, a presentation had been made about the outcome of the survey conducted to establish TUT employees’ perceptions regarding many aspects affecting the university and its structures, from the Council down to divisions. The presentation would also be made at the Senate and Council meetings. Concern was raised that a substantial number of the academic staff were neither aware of the existence of the Senate nor its composition. 

2.2       Retirement age


The EMC had not made any changes to the current retirement age of TUT staff      

   
members, and employees’ contracts regarding the retirement age would not be 
            amended. There were staff members whose contracts indicated that they would 
            retire at 60 and those who should retire at 65. The status quo remains.
3.
APPROVED POLICIES / GUIDELINES / APPLICATIONS 


The following policies were approved by the Academic Committee and would 
be presented to the IPOC for approval:
3.1 Policy on acquisition of information resources

3.2 Policy on collection development and management

3.3 Policy on circulation of information resources

The following proposal was accepted by the Academic Committee and is 
presented to the EMC for approval:


3.4 
A proposal for the introduction of a new programme: Bachelor Police 


Practice degree within the Department of Safety and Security 



Management, Faculty of Humanities. The matter had been thoroughly 


investigated and different stakeholders and the Portfolio Chairperson had 


been consulted.

4.
STANDING ITEMS
4.1       IEF progress
· The DPA TUT IEF Programme Management DOHET Report dated 31 March 2011 was noted.
4.2 
Quality matters
· There were no new matters to report. 
4.3 
Co-operative education activities
· The review of Co-operative Education Strategy had started and written reports would be presented at the Academic Committee meeting scheduled for 14 June 2011. 

4.4 
Risk registers

Academic and RIP environment

· There were no changes made to the risk register of the Academic environment submitted at the previous meeting of the Academic Committee.
· A workshop to finalise the template for the Academic and Research, Innovation Partnerships (RIP) register was scheduled for 7 June 2011.

· The Chairperson urged all deans, as Chief Risk Registers of faculties, to attend risk management meetings, which were held four times a year.

· A workshop for distant campuses on risks was being arranged by the TLT and RIP environments. 
· There were no changes made to the risk registers of the Polokwane, Nelspruit and eMalahleni campuses, submitted at the previous meeting of the Academic Committee. 
4.5 
Success Rate Sub-Committee 
· The minutes of the Success Rate Sub-committee (SRS) meeting held on 9 February 2011 and the SRS feedback report were noted.
· Deans were requested to ensure that their faculties have functional Success Rate committees/working teams (as opposed to a single SRS representative for the Faculty), and that feedback from the faculties should be provided on the SRS format by 6 June 2011. The next Success Rate Subcommittee (SRS) meeting was scheduled for 8 June 2011. 
4.6 
Task team on student academic matters 
· The Policy on the academic exclusion of students would be presented at the Senate meeting scheduled for 30 May 2011. 

5. 
 MATTERS STILL IN PROGRESS  
5.1
Proposal on steps to reduce the student dropout at TUT 
· An analysis of feedback received from the survey conducted with regard to students who had terminated their studies was underway, and a full report would be submitted at a future meeting of the Academic Committee.
5.2
Single Site Faculty Model    
· The joint committee working on the single site faculty model had held a meeting with the Dean of the Faculty of Economics and Finance about the investigations conducted in the faculty and would meet shortly with the Dean of the Faculty of ICT. A short report of the investigations conducted in both faculties and the recommendations would be presented at the next meeting of the Academic Committee. Owing to limited staff, the joint committee only placed focus on the two faculties and would soon expand investigations into the Faculty of Humanities, followed by other faculties and distant campuses at a later stage. 

5.3
Academic Plan

· Academic Committee members and faculties had been requested to submit inputs towards the Academic Plan by the end of May 2011. A final version would be presented at the next meeting of the Academic Committee. 

· The Strategic Management Support was requested to draft a short description explaining the difference between various concepts used at the university, such as the Financial Growth Strategy, Human Resources Plan and the Academic Plan. 

5.4
Moderators for B Tech students
· At the previous meeting of the Academic Committee, the Academic Administration division was requested to make an investigation into the moderators for B Tech students, as there were currently some B Tech subjects which were internally moderated. 

· It was agreed that all B Tech subjects should be externally moderated as exit subjects, even those on level one.
5.5
Revision of Addendum C (Categories of special appointments) - Policy on appointments, promotions and duties of academic and higher education development and support staff
· A memo indicating that during the last Senate meeting, Prof van Wyk had been tasked to investigate the creation of a special category for ‘Industrial Professors’, was noted. After studying ADDENDUM C of the Policy on appointments, promotions and duties of academic and higher education development and support staff, Prof van Wyk came to the conclusion that there was no need for the creation of such a category and that what was envisaged for this category was already covered in the policy.

· Prof van Wyk was requested to submit the memo as an input to the task team working on the full Policy on appointments, promotions and duties of academic and higher education development and support staff, and recommend that it be incorporated in the policy.

5.6
HEQF alignment

· The HEQF alignment task team would hold a meeting on 30 June 2011 to discuss the service learning subject issues and all deans were invited.

· Dr van Ryneveld would distribute the process for the approval of the HEQF online forms that would be submitted to the CHE in September 2011, to all members of the Academic Committee for comments.

· The Academic Committee was requested to advice whether the 2008 approved PQM or the prospectus should be used as the basis for TUT submission. 

· It was agreed that it would be recommended to the Senate that subjects/programmes/qualifications which had not been offered for the past four years and which the HODs had requested to be phased out, should be phased out and removed from the prospectuses. 

6.
MATTERS ON THE PENDING LIST (for regular update) 
6.1
Policy on principles of assessment of learning 
· The draft Policy on the assessment and moderation of learning and supporting documentation were noted.

· Faculties were requested to submit inputs to Dr van Ryneveld by the end of June 2011. 

6.2      Common service subjects 

· A one-page document to explain the common service subjects suggestion would be drafted. Progress regarding the matter should be reported to the Academic Committee at a future meeting.
7.
RATIFICATION OF CHANGE OF ASSESSORS AND MODERATORS (for Senate  

            approval)
· The Academic Committee ratified the change of assessors and moderators for 2011 examinations for the Faculty of Management Sciences.  
8. 
NOTIFICATIONS/REQUESTS
· A request was made that in future, Academic Committee meetings should not be scheduled at the same time as the graduations.  

· The SATN Conference would be held in November 2011 and the main item was in relation to the curriculum issues. The circular for the conference would be distributed to all members. The Chairperson urged members to attend the conference and present papers on curriculum issues. 

9. 
PRESENTATIONS

· A presentation on ICT Services Projects would be made at the next meeting of the Academic Committee. 
The next Academic Committee meeting will be held on 14 June 2011
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